
September 4, 2007

Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission
888 First Street, N.E.
Washington, DC 20426

RE:  Mason Dam Hydroelectric Project P-12686-001 - Water Quality Parameters

Dear Secretary:
On March 9, 2007, the Commission approved, with modification Baker County’s study plan for
the proposed Mason Dam hydroelectric Project.  Upon approval, Baker County hired a
contractor to conduct the water quality study.  However, as work began for this study there were
some areas of the QAPP that the contractor did not understand.  In order to ensure the data
collected matched the requirements, changes were made to the QAPP.  Paul DeVito put me in
contact with Steve Hanson from the DEQ lab in Portland to work out some of these issues.
Steve was able to help me gain a better understanding of how to conduct the study and collect the
data of the parameters listed in the QAPP.  As we all worked through the process some questions
were raised.  One of those being, do we need all of these parameters?  Through continued
discussion the DEQ and Baker County have decided that continued alkalinity sampling is not
needed.

As a result, we respectfully request that the Commission amend our study plan to allow Baker
County to discontinue our water quality sampling efforts for alkalinity.  By copy of this letter we
invite all stakeholders to provide comments directly to the Commission regarding this request
and the need for continued alkalinity sampling.    If you have any questions you can reach me
through e-mail, phone, or other correspondence.

Sincerely,

Jason Yencopal
Baker County Project Manager
1995 Third St
Baker City,  OR.  97814
(541) 523-6416
(541) 523-8201 fax
jyencopal@bakercounty.org

cc: Stake Holder Group



Ms. Colleen Fagan Mr. Steve A. Ellis
OR Dept. of Fish and Wildlife USDA Forest Service
107 20th St, La Grande, OR  97850 P.O. Box 907, Baker City, OR  97814

Mr. Paul DeVito Mr. Ken Anderson
OR Dept. of Environmental Quality USDA Forest Service
300 SE Reed Market Road, Bend, OR  97702 P.O. Box 947, Baker City, OR  97814

Mr. Gary S. Miller Conf. Tribes of the Umatilla Indian
US Dept. of Fish and Wildlife Reservation
3502 Highway 30, La Grande OR 97850 P.O. Box 638 Pendleton, OR  97801

Mr. Fred Warner Jr.
Baker County Board of Commissioners
1995 Third St, Baker City, OR  97814


